



<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>i. Cycle track at Meadowbrook – This is proposed by the Dartington Recreation Association as part of the improvements to the community facilities in this location. Some residents have expressed concern at the potential damage to ancient woodland. No action required by Totsoc.</li> <li>ii. It is suggested that DHT is intending to sell all or part of Webbers Yard and the adjacent Lescaze Building. KW agreed to seek clarification from DHT on this.</li> </ul> <p>c. PA&amp;DF - Baltic Wharf. AW confirmed that the ‘street furniture’ for which Totsoc was holding the payment would be placed on the land above the new development. AW mentioned that Steve Mittler as developer would be funding improvements to the path at this point. The Committee asked AW to obtain an update on the estimated completion of the street furniture works.</p> <p>4. Other Reports</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Local Authorities <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>i. PB agreed to speak to Jacqui Hodgson about a Town Councillor joining the Totsoc committee. He would also consider an approach to SHDC to see if one of its councillors would be a representative.</li> <li>ii. JW understands that the Town Council has still to progress the Neighbourhood Plan.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> <p>5. Neighbourhood Plans</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Totnes - None.</li> <li>b. Dartington – KW reported that following a meeting on 15 May, an online survey was about to go live on the aims and objectives of the Plan. KW is pressing Dartington Hall Trust for a contribution so that their estate plan can be formally incorporated into the Neighbourhood Plan.</li> </ul> <p>6. Matters raised by members</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Charles Fox email <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>i. Town Centre Pavements</li> </ul> <p>The Committee agreed that the state of the drainage channels from individual properties to the edge of the</p> </li> </ul>	<p><b>KW</b></p> <p><b>AW</b></p> <p><b>PB</b></p>
--	--

<p>pavement was a problem. As a first step, Totsoc would seek to establish which authority has responsibility for these channels. TK will contact DCC and the Town Council.</p>	<b>TK</b>
<p>ii. Tree planting</p> <p>PB will contact CF to find out if he had any areas in mind that might benefit from tree planting. TK will contact the Environment Agency and Morrisons regarding the recent landscaping between the boundary of the supermarket and the river. Lack of maintenance and damage by people taking a short cut into the car park are damaging this potentially valuable piece of landscaping.</p>	<b>TK</b>
<p>iii. 'Contact' Newsletter</p> <p>PB will contact the Totnes Times to see if it would consider running a monthly feature on conservation and related civic issues. These could be a reproduction of items from current or past Contact articles.</p>	<b>PB</b>
<p>iv. Listed buildings/civic responsibilities</p> <p>The committee deferred consideration of the suggestion to produce a flyer for owners of listed properties.</p>	
<p>b. Atmos Project - Planning application for alterations to the Brunel Building</p> <p>The committee noted the planning application and it was agreed that PB would write to SHDC in support of the proposal.</p>	<b>PB</b>
<p>7. Contact</p> <p>DM confirmed that the next edition of Contact will be published in late September so contributions will be required by end August.</p>	<b>ALL</b>
<p>8. 2019 AGM</p> <p>a. The meeting will be during the second half of October. The date will be set once a speaker and venue have been confirmed.</p> <p>b. TK confirmed that there had been no response to the request</p>	

for members to suggest topics.	
c. The preferred venue is Totnes Cinema. PB to check availability and whether a film/slide show is a pre-requisite for a booking.	<b>PB</b>
d. The following topics/speakers were suggested:	
i. Estate development plans by speaker from Dartington Hall Trust. KW to follow up.	<b>KW</b>
ii. Upgrade of Market Square by speaker from Harrison Sutton. PB to follow up.	<b>PB</b>
iii. Kate Voaden (newly elected MEP for South West and Totnes resident). Topic tba. Contact to be by committee member who knows her best.	<b>To be agreed</b>
9. AOB	
DM agreed to migrate the data from the old website to the new and KM will then offer some basic instruction to members on how to edit in Wordpress.	<b>DM/KW</b>
10. Date of next meeting – Monday 2 September 2019 at 14:15.	<b>ALL</b>